
Volunteers’ Council Agenda April 18, 2023

FCS 7:00 General Meeting 7:30 Specie Meeting to follow Next Meeting will be in June.

Welcome: President Dan Gammon

Pledges:Were said

Treasurer’s Report: Amy Blauer $15,927.71

Old Business: Ratify minutes from February Council. Motion to ratify: Amy Blauer 2nd: Janet Wright

Fair theme: Cassia County Fair; Country Fans and Cattle Brands Fair dates: August 12th-19th

1. Flyers about upcoming 4-H camps, classes, and other opportunities may be found on the county 4-H website or
Facebook. Please check both places for more information on all the summer events including the 4-H event at
the Albion Park in May. (We have 1 place left for the pie class on April 21st.)

2. Last day to register for FCS fair participation is Monday, May 8th.
3. Joan Parr scholarship for seniors is due to the office on May 1st. The scholarship is now $1,000.00. Find it on

our County 4-H website under the Awards & Scholarship section.
4. Thank you to Erin Larson and family who put on a great 4-H night out in Oakley last month. It was awesome. 5.
Side note: nobody called in about the picture in the 4-H Scoop. How do you like the two sided layout? Is there
something we can do to make it beneficial and helpful for all? Please read the newsletter and send feedback to the
office.

New Business:

1. Clubs, please contact the office to sign up for the fair pop booth and building guards.
2. Looking for youth who would be interested in doing the shotgun, rifle, hunting or pistol project.
Need 6 kids minimum to do the project. Shotgun has 1 so far.
3. Next meeting is June 20th FCS 7:00 p.m. General Meeting 7:30 p.m. with Specie to follow.

Specie:

1. Thank you to those who are willing to help with the weigh-ins. It is appreciated. Swine weigh-in numbers.
2. Dairy enrollment deadline is Friday, April 28th. Bill of sale/brand inspections are due as well as the Market
Animal Agreements.

3. Dairy weigh-in is Friday, May 5th from 6:00 to 7:30 p.m.

4. Dairy presentation dates are July 10thand the 17th starting in the afternoon. If youth cannot attend either of
those days, contact the office for a make-up date.

5. Sheep enrollment deadline is Monday, May 8th. Bill of sale/Cool forms are due by May 8th. Weigh-in is Tuesday,
May 16th from 6:30 to 7:30 p.m.

6. Sheep superintendent, Kirbi Sharp will be holding a “first timers” sheep meeting at the office, on May 1st at 6:00
p.m.) Please see flyer. Please encourage all of your new sheep families and those who are interested, to attend.
Will cover penning, animal care, show expectations, etc.

7. Also, Goat, Turkey and Rabbit enrollment deadline is Monday, May 8th .

8. Turkey bills of sale are due May 25th. Due to delivery issues for turkeys, the purchase date has been extended
to the 30thof April.

9. Horse registration, fees and Horse ID’s are also due May 8th. Horse record books are due July 31stby 4:00 p.m.
10. Livestock record books are due Wednesday, August 2nd by 4:00 p.m. at the office.
-Please register early! It is a busy time for the office.
-Also, write down suggestions and changes for next year and talk to superintendents so they can be presented to
the livestock committee in the fall.
11. Ryan Taylor-parking plans for fair. Instead of parking trailers in the back lot, they will need to be parked on 5



acres that the city owns south of the Wastewater Treatment Plant on Hiland. The county has permission from the
city to use the lot just before and after the fair for livestock trailers and semis for the rodeo. They will have some
sort of security. Clubs must choose how to get feed from the trailers to the animals-please note that side-by-sides
without proper registration can be ticketed for driving on city streets. In the 4-H lot at the fairgrounds, the white
gate at the back is for emergency access, even if it is locked, and can not be blocked ever! There could be one way
traffic to get onto Hiland-vehicles will have to go North to reduce congestion at Hiland and Highway 30/Main Street.
Contact Ryan with questions or comments to take back to the fairboard.

Meeting adjourned: William Holt 2nd: Linda Holt

FCS:

1. Style Revue will be at the Best Western this year? July 27th. Possibly at the Best Western again. Judging could be
from 4:00-5:30 p.m. with the show for spectators at 6:00. Options were discussed for an MC and possible judges.
Also discussed the idea of hosting a Style Revue workshop at the office for kids to have a learning opportunity
before the revue. Maybe DYW would help teach the kids to walk and turn, etc. One was held in the past and not a
single 4-Her came, so there would need to be some commitment from youth before people are asked to help.
2. Needed space for booth assignments for fair.
3. Looking for help for the CSI Science Camp, June 20thand June 21st. Send names to Rosie.
4. Looking for help for the 4-H day at the Lunch in the Park on June 15th. Send names to Rosie.
-Record Books: Wyoming has a simplified record book. The state is slowly moving towards something like that.
-The office is willing to do more 4-H outreach like the one Erin organized for Oakley for Homeschool groups and
others. Talk to the office if you are interested in planning something like that. The Oakley activity was amazing!


